THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS SCHOOL OF EDUCATION LAWRENCE

OFFICE OF THE DEAN

May 25, 1939

Dr. Forrest C. Allen 105 Robinson Gymnasium The University of Kansas

My dear Dr. Allen:

Thank you for your letter of May fifteenth in the matter of care of the tennis courts and provision of drinking fountains.

I appreciate your courtesy in keeping me advised of the situation, and I realize, of course, the difficulties under which you are working.

My only question is: can the University afford to fold up its doors because some folks do not appreciate it?

I know that your solution of the problem will take into account the best interests of the greatest number of people.

Sincerely yours,

Raymond A. Schwegler

Dean

MR: RW